

Halls Gap Primary School Newsletter No 25

Friday 14th August 2009

AUGUST	
Thursday 13 th	Parent/Teacher Interviews 3.30pm-6.00pm
Tuesday 18 th	Cluster Day 2 term 3 (Halls Gap and Pomonal)
Wednesday 26 th	MARC
Thursday 27 th	Glenorchy Cluster Athletics Sports (Halls Gap host school)
Friday 28 th	Glenorchy Cluster Athletics Sports back up day
SEPTEMBER	
Wednesday 2 nd	Year 5/6 Mathematics Olympics, Stawell Secondary College
Wednesday 9 th	MARC
Thursday 10 th	Finance Committee School Council 6.40pm
	School Council 7.00pm
Friday 11 th	Zone Athletics Carnival
Friday 18 th	Last Day of Term 3

Dear Parents,

Bethany has an item for our newsletter -

• On the weekend my Nanna was talking to a lady who was related to Agnes Folkes. She said to give a big thanks to Halls Gap Primary School for taking care of the baby's grave. My Nanna is really proud of the school kids for what they are doing.

Thanks Bethany for this feedback. It is nice to hear that people appreciate our actions.

School photos were taken yesterday – what a great day for it! Thank you to all parents who attended the parent /teacher interviews yesterday. If you haven't been able to make an appointment please see the teacher concerned to identify a suitable time. The interviews provide an opportunity for teachers and parents to discuss student progress, concerns, and Individual Learning Plans for the next semester.

It is with sadness we farewell Kaleisha and Corey from Halls Gap Primary School. We wish them well as they return to Horsham and renew friendships at their old school. We enjoyed Jack Corrigan visiting us this week. He even arrived in uniform – it looked like he had never left!

Students continue to work hard at improving their skills for the athletics carnival. As hosts we have a number of tasks to manage on the day. I have attached a form that outlines the roster status for the day. If you are able to assist please complete the form and return it to school so we can continue to plan for the day.

School Council held a special meeting on Monday to discuss the various floor plans for the Rural Replacement Program for Halls Gap Primary School. Following this meeting and the forwarding of the various recommendations, the consulting architect has forwarded a detailed copy of the floor plan. If you would like to view this plan it is attached to the cupboard wall opposite the fridge in the kitchen between the 2/3 and 4-6 classrooms.

Have a great week.

Judy Hilbig Principal

ALLERGIES

Just a reminder – we do have a child at school with a serious allergy to nuts (anaphylaxis). We do ask that you refrain from sending products to school that contain nuts.

WELCOME CATHY – CHANGE TO OFFICE HOURS

Welcome Cathy.

Cathy Nellthorp will be working as a School Support Officer at our school on a Friday between 9.00am and 1.00pm. Chris Rudolph will still be at the school on Wednesdays. Due to this change the newsletter will be published on a Friday not Thursday.

